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STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW 

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk 

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at St.  Twynnells Community Hall on 

Monday, October 10th 2022, at 7.30pm.  

Update on current issues 

1. Sustainable Freshwater west – Councillor Edward Morris will email Stuart Berry to discuss the sustainable 
freshwater West project.  There was no further update at the time of the meeting. 

2. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter – The community council will take on the bus shelter with a peppercorn rent from 
Pembrokeshire County Council. PCC is currently undergoing a recruitment drive and once a new surveyor is in 
post for this area the agreement will be finalised. There was no further update at the time of the meeting. 

3. Parking Freshwater West, Bosherston, Stackpole Quay – A multi-agency (Pembrokeshire County Council, 
National trust, National Park and Community Council) meeting has taken place on Friday the 26th August 22 
to discuss how the parking issues have been over the busy summer months. The 28-day rule will be 
monitored. In Bosherston it is going to see if it can be negotiated with Pembrokeshire County Council to 
open the field belonging to Simon Davies using the 28-day rule. There was no further update at the time of 
the meeting. 

4. Stackpole Church Hall – No further developments an advertisement for the position of vicar was published 
on the 9th May 22 and the interviews are anticipated to be held on the 23rd of October 2022.  There were no 
applicants for the position it will therefore be readvertised. 

5. Notice Board Stackpole – The councillors asked the clerk to enquire with Pembrokeshire County Councill if it 

would be possible to move the location of the notice board to near the site of former telephone kiosk in 

Stackpole.  Advertisement consent is required from Pembrokeshire County Council.  The councillors asked the 

clerk to wait for further discussions before applying for advertisement consent. 

6. Thorn Chapel sign – The camp has agreed to provide an email with the firing times each month to be displayed 
in the village noticeboards.  The councillors would still like a sign erected as people are still trying to drive to 
Stack Rocks when the road is closed.  The councillors asked the clerk to contact Major Poole again.  There was 
no further update at the time of themeeting. 

7. Clerk CILCA Course – The clerk has worked through Units three and four and will submit before the month 

end.  The clerk will require an extension of one year to complete the course costing £287.00. 

8. Warren Cross sign – The sign at Warren Cross to St. Twynnells is missing. The matter has now been passed to 
Emrys Llewelyn of PCC who has ordered a new direction sign to St.  Twynnells.  At the time of the meeting the 
sign has yet to be replaced.  There was no further update at the time of the meeting. 

9. Bosherston No Coaches Sign - Rob Evans of Pembrokeshire County Council is Arranging for an unsuitable for 

coaches sign to be installed near Windsor House at the village end of the road to the beach.  Pembrokeshire 

County Council Officers have been to look at the location but the sign is yet to be erected. 

10. White Salt like substance fly tipped at Freshwater West – Marc Owen of Pembrokeshire County Council is 

going to arrange for the removal of the salt like substance.  There was no further update at the time of the 

meeting. 

11. Meadow Bank, St.  Twynnells, Lighting Bollards - The bollards have now been turned off during the day, 

however the light outside number 8 woodland Rise is now missing.  The councillors asked the clerk to contact 

Pembrokeshire County Council to report the matter again.  The light outside number 8 Woodland Rise ha snow 

been reinstated and is working. 
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12. Code of Conduct Training – Joint community council code of conduct training has been arranged for Stackpole 

& Castlemartin, Hundleton and Angel community councillors.  The training will take place on the 21st of 

September 2022 at 6.30 pm in Angle Church Hall.  There was a very good turn out for the training. 

13. ST.  Petrox - The councillors also asked the clerk to write to St.  Petrox farm for feedback as there was a major 

accident where the road narrows and the community council feel signage would be of benefit in this area. 

14. Penrhyn School Governor’s – The headmaster is retiring and the headmistress from St Florence will be working 
between the Penrhyn and St.  Florence Schools.  The new headmistress Julie Davies from St.  Florence is now 
in post. There has been an Estyn inspection.  The intake numbers are close to 80. There are  Two new teachers. 
There is an after-school clubs parent involvement. 

15. Stackpole tree Deer Park View – pine tree falling across Moira Rowlands the councillors asked the clerk to 
email Helen McLeod-Baikie regarding cutting the tree down as it is a health and safety issue.  The bus shelter 
has been there since 1950.  The councillors asked the clerk to email Barry McKee and request a report 
regarding the pine tree.  The councillors also asked the clerk to email Mike Higgins 
michael@pembrokeshirecoast.org.uk to find out who owns th eland the tree is situated on. 

16. David Francis, Tracy Baines – The councillors asked the clerk to forward the email to Major Poole and ask for 
a response.  The councillors also asked the clerk to email David Francis and Tracy Baines and explain that we 
sent a letter to the army camp that we received a complaint and are awaiting a response. 
 
NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

New Correspondence: 

Email received from Councillor Haydn Garlick enclosing photographs of dangerous trees with Ash die back between 

Stackpole & Cheriton. 

Email received from Wendi Patience detailing One Voice Wales October 22 training dates. 

Email received from Tracy Gilmartin of One Voice Wales detailing the importance of community and town councils in 

creating resilient spaces for nature. 

Email received from Tracy Gilmartin of One Voice Wales detailing the Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales 

Draft Annual Report February 2023.  There are consultation questions and the panel is inviting responses by 1st 

December 2022.  Responses to the consultation to be returned by Wednesday the 16th of November 2022. 

Email from Oliver Garrow detailing the latest Arnold Baker 13th edition at a cost price of £131.99. 

Emails from CILCA detailing Rose Kennington CILCA re registration with an invoice of £287.00 

Email received from Councillor Edward Morris asking the clerk to arrange a meeting with Steve Bengher of 

Pembrokeshire County Council in relation to ST.  Petrox narrows. 

Email received from Wendi Patience of One Voice Wales detailing October, November and December 22 training and 

details of training bursary. 

Email received from Emma Rees of Pembrokeshire County Council detailing the quartey inspection report for 

Castlemartin Playground. 

Email received from Paul Davies of Pembrokeshire County Council detailing supporting community action fund – warm 

welcome community spaces grant winter 2022/23. 

PLANNING 

There were no new planning applications. 
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AOB 

Councillor Haydn Garlick has received a complaint about bushes up at Stackpole School sticking out Councillor Steve 

Alderman to cut back. 

Councillor Haydn Garlick is going to ask Neil Batchelor to cut back the hedge by Creature and will speak to Owen and 

Owen. 

Councillor David Rees – has received complaints about brambles in Stackpole at Jason’s Corner and moss on the 

pavement.  The councillors asked the clerk to ask Neil McCarthy of Pembrokeshire County Council to remove moss. 

Councillor Haydn Garlick has received complaints about missing reflectors on the hill up to Trevalon Farm.  The 

councillors asked the clerk to email Emrys Llewellyn of Pembrokeshire County Council. 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at Bosherston Church Hall on Monday the 

14th November 2022 at 7.30pm.  

 

 

 


